During consultations, the US agreed that no area
would be selected if field work or sampling in Canada
would be required or if it was adjacent to the border.
One site in Maine, adjacent to the Quebec border near
Lac Megantic, has been dropped specifically for those
reasons.

The United States has also assured Canada that
the 15-year screening process which it is conducting to
select a site is intended to ensure that no site will
be selected which will have harmful effects on either
side of the border. The Government will monitor the US
process carefully to ensure that the interests of this
and future generations of Canadians are protected.

The Government will continue its consultations

with the provinces and the citizen groups concerned with
this issue.
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